

P.O. BOX 48100 BEDFORD, NOVA SCOTIA B4A 3Z2 TELEPHONE: (902) 835-3381

FAX: (902) 835-7300

Dexter Construction Company Limited

General Contractors

August 22, 2025

Dear Customer:

Re: Shutdown for planned maintenance – Lacewood Drive

Dexter Construction wishes to advise the water consumers on Lacewood Dr and Cedarbrae Ln that the water will be turned off on Sunday, August 24th, 2025 at 1:00 pm for approximately 4 hours until Sunday, August 24th, 2025 at 5:00 pm.

The following are things to keep in mind during this water shut down:

- To ensure that you have water during this period, please fill any empty containers you own so that you will have sufficient water to facilitate toilet flushing, drinking, cooking and other.
- It is also advised that you shut off your hot water heater during the duration of the shutdown to avoid back siphonage.

If you experience discoloured water, run the COLD water at one faucet for about 10 minutes. You should see the water clear. Do not use the hot water faucet since this will draw discoloured water into your hot water heater/tank, which could make the problem worse.

Learn more at: halifaxwater.ca/discoloured-water

Dexter Construction regrets any inconvenience caused while this necessary work is being carried out and appreciates your cooperation.

If you have received this letter you are in the affected area.

If you have any questions, please contact Glen LeBlanc at (902) 223-2834.

Glen LeBlanc

Project Manager Dexter Construction

(902) 223-2834

